
REPORT OF MEETING 

PROJECT: State Project No. 0015-0386              DATE OF MEETING:  June 4, 2024  

         Rehabilitation of Bridge No. 00111A  

                     I-95 over Bridgeport Harbor, Route 130, Metro-North Railroad 

        City of Bridgeport  

 

LOCATION OF MEETING:  Virtual Meeting - Zoom 

 

SUBJECT OF MEETING:  Virtual Public Information Meeting (VPIM) 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: 

Connecticut Department of Transportation (CTDOT) Close, Jensen and Miller, P.C. (CJM) 

Bao K. Chuong– Major Bridges Thomas M. Ryan 

Tracey A. Brais – Major Bridges John H. Miller II 

Sushil Dahal – Major Bridges Michael Jacovino 

Sal Hussein – District 3 Constr.   

  

City of Bridgeport Representative 

Luis Burgos – Director of Public Facilities 

  

TRANSACTIONS AND DETERMINATIONS: 

The meeting was held to provide the community with an opportunity to learn about the proposed project, 

and to have an open discussion of any views and comments they have concerning the proposed 

improvements.  

Tracey Brais gave an introduction and overview, and Michael Jacovino followed with an in-depth 

Powerpoint presentation. Mr. Jacovino discussed the proposed steel repairs, strip, patch, membrane and 

pavement (SPMO) on I-95, and possible bridge fender system work.  

Some temporary off-peak lane and shoulder closures will be needed to mill and pave I-95, and to replace 

the deck joints. Short term detours of local traffic are possible below the bridge. Access will always be 

available to the properties below and adjacent to the bridge. The work within the navigation channel will 

require coordination with the United States Coast Guard. 

The project is anticipated to start field work early in the 2026 construction season; however, it is possible 

this will be pushed out one season pending final permitting requirements.    

Ms. Brais thanked the public and she reminded them that they could submit comments and questions 

during the two-week comment period.    

Submitted by: ________________________________  Date:   ________________________ 

 Project Engineer, CJM 

 

Reviewed by:  ________________________________  Date:   ________________________ 

 Project Manager, CJM 

 

Approved by:  ________________________________  Date:   ________________________ 

  Project Manager, CTDOT 
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